
From: Kathryn Maroney <kathryn.maroney@gmail.com> 
To: Veldran, KatherineKatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov

Date: 12/9/2013 4:26:21 PM 
Subject: Re: Meeting

Hi Katherine,

I could tell you were busy when I called a few moments ago, and I still look forward to speaking with 
you tomorrow after 11AM. However, I feel compelled to share that I received a job offer within the 
State Senate this afternoon. I do not wish to rush any decision in regards to the Governor's
Legislative Liaison position, only to let you know that I must give an answer for the other job by
Wednesday.

Sincerely,

Kate Maroney

On Mon, Nov 25, 2013 at 2:15 PM, Veldran, Katherine <KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov> wrote: 
It was great to see you!! You did a great job.
I will follow up with you.
Thank you,
Katherine

-----Original Message-----
From: Kate Maroney [mailto:kathryn.maroney@gmail.com]
Sent: Monday, November 25, 2013 2:05 PM
To: Veldran, Katherine
Subject: Meeting

Katherine,

Thank you so much for arranging my interview with Governor Haley this afternoon. Moreover, for
the time you took to go over my resume with me beforehand.

I hope you have a wonderful Thanksgiving with family in Hilton Head. Upon my return to the office, 
I discovered that PPF will be open until noon on Wednesday.

I look forward to hearing from you soon!

Sincerely,

Kate Maroney
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